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64 
CHAP. 56 PUBLIC LAWS, FIRST REGULAR SESSION-1985 

§3711. No solicitation while dressed in uniform 

No law enforcement officer, as defined in section 
3701, may solicit funds or anything of value in the 
furtherance of any campaign for public office while 
he is dressed in uniform or while wearing the badge 
of the law enforcement agency that employs him. 

§3712. No solicitation by law enforcement officers 

No law enforcement officer, as defined in section 
3701, may solicit funds or anything of value for the 
furtherance of his campaign for a nonpartisan public 
office. Nothing in this subchapter may be construed 
to prohibit any other person from soliciting money 
for the campaign of a law enforcement officer for 
nonpartisan office. 

§3713. Prohibited activities of law enforcement of­
ficers for public office 

1. Use of authority. No law enforcement offi­
cer, as defined in section 3701, may use his official 
authority or influence for the purpose of interfering 
with or affecting the result of an election or nomi­
nation for public office. 

2. Coercion of contributions. No law enforce­
ment officer, as defined in section 3701, or any oth­
er person representing a law enforcement officer may 
directly or indirectly coerce, attempt to coerce or 
command any person to pay, lend or contribute any­
thing of value for the furtherance of a campaign by a 
law enforcement officer for public office. 

§3714. Penalty 

Any person found to be in violation of this sub­
chapter is guilty of a Class E crime. 

Effective September 19, 1985. 

CHAPTER 57 
S.P. 357 - L.D. 938 

AN ACT Concerning the Licensing of 
Victuallers, Innkeepers and 

Tavernkeepers. 
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CHAP. 58 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as 
follows: 

30 MRSA §2752, as amended by PL 1975, c. 531, §2, 
is fUrther amended by adding at the end the follow­
ing: 

The provisions of this section relating to the 
composition of the licensing board and license expi­
ration dates do not apply to any municipality which 
has designated the municipal officers as the licens­
ing board for the issuance of innkeepers' , 
victuallers' and tavernkeepers' licenses by local or­
dinance or charter provisions adopted under chapter 
201-A or the Constitution of Maine, Article VIII, 
Part Second, Section 1. Licenses granted in accord­
ance with this alternate method shall expire one year 
from the date of issuance. 

Effective September 19, 1985. 

CHAPTER 58 
H.P. 267 - L.D. 337 

AN ACT to Amend the Maine Spruce Budworm 
Management Act. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as 
follows: 

Sec. 1. 12 MRS A §8424, sub-§3, as amended by PL 
1983, c. 656, §§1 and 2, is further amended to read: 

3. Effect of application. The director shall ac­
cept, not later than December 1st of each year, any 
application which to his satisfaction meets the re­
quirements of this section and any additional crite­
ria which the director may impose by regulation in 
furtherance of the legislative policies of this sub­
chapter. By December 31st, the director shall certify 
in writing to the State Tax Assessor the complete 
list of all participants in the program. The list 
shall include the names of the forest landowners, the 
names and addresses of the persons designated to be 
billed and served with notices of liens, 
particularized descriptions of the real estate in­
cluded in the spray program area and statements of 
the acreage included in each parcel. If a change in 
ownership occurs after December 31st, the director 


